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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 13th March 2012 in the Village Hall Club Room

Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash,  D Lewis, Mrs P Homewood, J Smith, N Thom, P 
Venning, Community Warden Lee Kidd, Tessa O'Sullivan, Action with Communities in Rural 
Kent, 6 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)

2418.
Declarations of Councillors Interests:  Cllr Lewis declared an interest in agenda item 10 
minute number 2427.

2419.
Update Register of Councillors Interests:  None

2420.
Apologies and reason for absence:   Borough Councillor Burgess

The meeting was adjourned for the public session when Tessa O'Sullivan gave a summary of the Recent Local Needs Housing Survey and questions on this were answered.

2421.  To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 14th February 2012:  Confirmed and signed as a correct record after adding 'per cut plus Vat' to Minute No. 2411

2422. 
Matters Arising :  None

2423.
Planning Applications:  These had been circulated to Cllrs before the meeting.


i)  12/00119/AS Land at garage block rear of 29 Forge Meads – Change of use of land to garden and erection of 1.8metre high fence and gate.  Cllrs agreed to Support this application.


ii)  12/00258/AS  3 The Street – Single storey side extension to enlarge garage.  Roof extension at first floor incorporating raised roof light and flue, three dormer windows to front elevation and opaque roof lights to rear.  Cllrs agreed to Support this application.

2424.
To discuss and agree the Job Description and Contract for the Village Caretaker:  These had been circulated to Cllrs before the meeting and agreed at this point.  The Chairman confirmed that Warehorne, Kenardington and Stone in Oxney would be joining Wittersham in this pilot.  ABC have agreed that two garages in Forge Meads can be used as a base.  It is hoped that the scheme will commence on 1st May and run for 12 months to 30th April 2013.  Advertising will have to take place soon so a start date of 1st May can be achieved.  Financial contribution from ABC and KCC has yet to be confirmed.

2425.
To discuss the results of the Local Needs Housing Survey and how to move forward: Having listened to the summary which had indicated that 17 households are in housing needs, 8 now and 9 in the next 3 years, for 1, 2 and 3 bed properties, it was agreed that there is a need to move forward on finding a site.  It was decided to make contact with English Rural Housing and to arrange a table top exercise to find a suitable site with Tessa O'Sullivan within the next 2 months.

2426.
To consider the way forward with the Parish Council Website:  Paul Lyon had very kindly offered to put the minutes on the website, as he used to do when a Councillor, for which he was thanked.  The Chairman reported that he spoken with Sam Milsome who had agreed to set up a new website in due course.

At this point Cllr Lewis left the meeting

2427.
To consider and decide upon quote received for clearing the pond on Coronation Field:  Quote had been received from Green Leaf Tree Care for £1,300 plus VAT.  Unfortunately this was higher than expected.  After a short discussion it was agreed to see if there were any grants available to help towards this.

Cllr Lewis returned to the meeting
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2428.
The Queen's Diamond Jubilee Celebrations update:  Cllr Homewood reported on events being held to raise funds the 'Big Lunch' which will be held on 3rd June between 12 and 5pm on the Sports Field.  ABC has been notified. There will be a fancy dress parade from Coronation Field to the Sports Field for the children.  There will also be  prize for the best decorated house. 

2429.
To ratify budget for 2012/13:  Clerk had needed to increase the budget figure for grass cutting to £1,500 as the Village Caretaker will not be starting before 1st May.  Otherwise the figures stayed the same as those presented to the meeting previously.  All agreed to this and the budget was ratified.

2430.   Correspondence:


a) Email from Mrs Helen Lyon – request that plaque on Bus Shelter be reinstated.  The Clerk had the plaque to show the meeting, it reads 'To the Glory of God and in loving memory of Edith M L Apletree This Shelter is Dedicated'.  Lee Kidd had previously offered to varnish it and hang it in the Bus Shelter should that be the decision of the meeting.  After a short discussion it was agreed that this should go ahead and Lee was thanked.


For noting:


None


Previously circulated:  b)  ESCC – East Sussex, South Downs & Brighton & Hove Waste & Minerals Plan – Proposed Submission Plan     c)  ABC – Submission of Urban Sites & Infrastructure Development Plan     d) South East Water Drought Plan     e)  ABC – Notice of Public Consultation on the Sustainability Appraisal for Land to the South of Park Farm East     


f)  Clerks & Councils Direct     g)  The Queen's Diamond Jubilee & Olympics



Forwarded by E-mail


h)  ABC – Leader's Announcements to Council 16/02/12     I)  KALC – The Parish Councils 
(General Power of Competence) (Prescribed Conditions) Order 2012     j)  KALC – Parish News 
February 2012    k)  KCC – HOSC Notes

2431.
Working Party Reports:


a) 
Finance:  



i)   Monthly Transaction Statement.  Agreed 



ii)  Clerk's expenses 1st October'11 to 29th February'12 £131.69 plus £10 for the bulbs for 
The Green as previously agreed.  Agreed



iii) To agree that the Clerk's salary be increased to the next pay scale, to £11.18per hour 
Agreed


b)
Planning:  



Decision received: 



10/00250/AS  Sweatman's Garage Site – Demolition of existing business use, provide 6 



new dwelling houses with 1 new shop unit with 1 flat above.












           Agreed with conditions



(The formal decision had been waiting for the Section 106 Agreement to be signed.  This 
was done on 23rd February 2012)



12/00123/AS  20 Coombelands – Proposed loft conversion with front & rear dormers and





windows to side elevations.  Proposed chimney & associated alterations













           Granted


 
c)
Highways & Footpaths –  Nothing to report




d)
Open Spaces 



i)  It was noted that the pond at the bottom of Lloyds Green had been cleared, thanks to be 
given to Chris Turner for doing this.



ii) As the Village Caretaker position will not be taken up until 1st May it was agreed to ask 
Robert Pudan or Landscape Services if they would be able to cut the grass in the 
Cemetery, Churchyard, The Green & Triangle during March and April.



iii) Cllr Lewis reported that he had volunteers willing to move some surplus trees from 
around the Sports Ground to in front of the boundary fence between Hillview Garage and 
Coronation Field.
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e)
Cemetery & Churchyard – Nothing to report

2432.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: None


2433.
To arrange a date and discuss format of Annual Parish Meeting:  After a short discussion it 
was agreed to hold this before the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council on 8th May 2012 at 7pm.


Reports will be received from the Chairman, Borough Councillor & Kent County Councillor. 

2434.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised

2435.
Date of next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  10th May 2012

2436.
Items for information: 


a)  Cllr Venning reported on a successful Community Led Plan meeting. Seven names had been put forward to form a steering group.  He would write a short summary for the Outlook on Oxney.  The Group would look at housing first to enable the Neighbourhood Plan to follow on.


b)  The Chairman reported on the meeting held with Lord Lucas.  Lord Lucas would like the Parish Council's input when he makes plans for the future of College Wood.


c)  Cllr Smith gave a short report on the Awareness event he had attended with the Clerk at Benenden on Supporting Communities & Neighbourhood Planning.  He explained that the Neighbourhood Plan is a statutory process limited to land use planning and has to be undertaken by the Parish Council then put to Ashford Borough Council with a referendum.


d)  Lee Kidd, Community Warden gave a report.  There have been no reported crimes but one of the bus shelter windows had been vandalised which he had repaired. Metal & fuel thefts are on the increase.  He had dog fouling notices for the Clerk to put in the Notice Boards.


e)  The Chairman informed the meeting that the formation of Film Club, instigated at the Community Led Plan meeting, is going ahead and will be discussed fully at the next meeting.

The meeting closed at 22.25hrs

